LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

BOARD MEETING MINUTES - 11/13/08

The meeting was attended by the following directors and board members:


Rollie Gibbs, President (Class of 1954)


Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer (Class of 1956)


David Williams, Webmaster (Class of 1972)


Kae Jones Bogdanovich, Board of Trustees Member (Class of 1956)


Carole Inghram Montalto, Board of Trustees Member (Class of 1956)

The meeting was held in the cafeteria of the Las Vegas Academy (old Las Vegas High School).  The following issues were discussed:

2008 ACCOMPLISHMENTS TO DATE

The 2008 accomplishments of the LVHSAA include:

- Four meetings have been held prior to this meeting.

- A Vision Statement, Mission Statement and Action Plan were developed and approved.

- Goals have been established.

- Our website has been established.  

- We are in the process of obtaining tax exempt status so all donations will be tax deductible

- Officers have been elected (Rollie Gibbs (1954), President - Bruce Langson (1965), Vice President, Patty 

  Haack (1956) - Secretary/Treasurer)

- A Board of Trustees and five committees have been established

- Articles of Incorporation and a Corporate Charter have been completed and filed with the State of Nevada

- Our checking account has been opened, and we hope to have enough money by the end of this school year 

  to sponsor a scholarship for a deserving 2009 graduate

- Membership applications were given to all LVHS 2008 grads (approx. 600) offering free membership for the 

  first year.  13 graduates have joined so far.

- Debbie Brockett, Principal of LVHS, has promised to provide us with space and display cases for memorabilia, 

  which we will begin gathering in the near future.

WEBSITE UPDATE

David Williams (1972), our Webmaster, has done an excellent job of establishing our website (LVHSAA.com).  Information on the website includes the list of officers, trustees and committees, our Vision and Mission Statements and Action Plan, history and photos of the school, 33 bios of notable alumni, information on the annual Wildcat Reunion, information on various class reunions, a list of known deceased alumni by class, and links to related websites.  Dave will be making changes and additions to the website on a continuing basis.

MEMBERSHIP UPDATE

As if this date, we have a total of 151 paid members (including 18 lifetime members) plus 13 2008 graduates,   for a total of 164 members,  We have received two “in memoriam” donations - $100 from Natalie Stevenson Rittenhouse in memory of Jerry Snider (class of 1944) and $200 from former teacher Georgia Ward in memory of former teacher Harry Ward.

TREASURY REPORT

Patty Haack provided a recap of our income and expenses to date.

LEGAL UPDATE

Patty Haack has been working with a couple of attorneys from Senator Richard Bryan’s (class of 1955) office.  The association now has a Nevada Tax ID number, an IRS Employer ID number and a Nevada Business License.  Our Articles of Incorporation and Corporate Charter were filed with the State of Nevada on September 18, 2008.  Our By-Laws are currently being finalized.  All of this must be completed prior to the filing of the 501c3 to obtain our tax exempt status.  The attorneys are in the process of making minor revisions to our Mission Statement and Action Plan to assure that we comply with requirements to obtain tax exempt status.

SENIOR SQUARES UPDATE

Updates on maintenance of the Senior Squares at the old school and establishment of Senior Squares at the new campus will be provided at the next meeting.

EVELYN STUCKEY SCHOOL NAMING

Patty announced that Senator Richard Bryan made a presentation to the School Board Naming Committee, and that approval was given to name a new elementary school (location not yet determined) after Evelyn Stuckey.  The new school is planned for 2010.

FOUNDING MEMBERS

It was agreed that anyone joining the LVHSAA before December 31, 2008 would be considered a founding member.  We will post this information on the website.

MEMBERSHIP EXPIRATION DATES

It was agreed that the annual membership expiration date would be September 30th.  

MEETING MINUTES

It was decided that board meeting minutes would be sent to directors, trustees and committee chairpersons, and will be posted on our website.

NEWSLETTER

It was decided that we will publish a newsletter once or twice a year for all members of the LVHSAA.  The newsletter will include the list of directors, trustees and committee chairpersons, a list of current members, updates on legal issues, a recap of the annual Wildcat Reunion, a reminder to visit our website, an update on Senior Squares, an update on scholarship funding, an update on student involvement, an announcement of the annual general membership meeting, a reminder to remember the LVHSAA in trusts and wills, a list of “In Memoriam” donations, a reminder to renew memberships, request for donations of memorabilia and historic photos, request for “alumni tales” to be posted on the website, and request to submit notable alumni bios for schoolmates.  The newsletter will be sent via e-mail, posted on the website, and sent via U.S. mail to members not having e-mail addresses.  “Wildcat Tales” was suggested as the name of the newsletter.

NOTIFICATION TO RENEW ANNUAL MEMBERSHIPS

It was agreed that a reminder to renew memberships will be included in the newsletter.

ANNUAL WILDCAT REUNION

There were approximately 330 attendees at the September 20, 2008 Wildcat Reunion.  Photos are posted on the LVHSAA website.  The 2008 committee has agreed to continue in 2009.  Dave Williams (1972) has agreed to join the committee.  We will also be asking for a couple of members from younger classes, plus a member of the LVHS Senior class.

PRIORITIES

The main goal of the LVHSAA is to benefit Las Vegas High School students with scholarships and other assistance.  In view of this, it was agreed that our number one priority at this time is to get involvement of the school (i.e. Principal, Student Council, etc.).  It is felt that their involvement is crucial for several reasons, including establishment of criteria for scholarships.  Patty will contact the Student Council Advisor and Principal to encourage their involvement and to ask if one of our officers may attend one of their meetings.

NEXT MEETING

To make it easier for representatives of Las Vegas High School to attend our meetings, it was decided that we will hold our next meeting at their location. 

Our next meeting will be on Thursday, January 15, 2009 at 6 p.m. in the Library at Las Vegas High School, 6500 East Sahara Avenue.  Enter the campus from the main (south) entrance.  Take the first stairway up to the second floor.  Turn right and you will see the library windows.  If you prefer to use the elevator, it is located to the left of the cafeteria.  Someone with a key will meet you at the elevator.

Jennifer Williamson, LVHS College Counselor, has agreed to meet with us to talk about scholarship criteria and procedures.  This will be early on the agenda, so please plan to attend and be on time!

Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association

